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Trust Me, Trust My Tummy!
Advice for Parents of Picky Eaters
One of the most common childhood nutrition concerns is picky 
eating. It can be very frustrating for parents and health care 
providers alike! Most picky eating problems can be solved by 
following “the division of responsibility” when feeding a child. 
Both parents and children have important roles to play.

It’s the Parent’s/caregivers job to decide:

•	What foods to offer (encourage healthy choices from all Food 
Groups in Canada’s Food Guide)

•	When to offer meals and snacks (children love routine and 
should avoid grazing throughout the day – offer meals and 
snacks every 2 to 3 hours) 

•	Where the child will eat (at the table, free from distractions) 

Trust the Child to decide:

•	Which foods to eat (once the meal has been served, it is 
up to the child to pick which foods he/she wants to eat – it 
can take a child up to 17 tries of a new food before they will 
accept it) 

•	How much to eat (never force, pressure 
or bribe a child to eat, it only makes 
picky eating worse – trust the child to 
know how hungry they are. Hunger 
can vary from day to day and meal to 
meal)

See our handout on the Do’s and 
Don’ts of Feeding your Young 
Child (included as an insert). 
To order copies for your 
practice, call the Health Unit 
at 519-426-6170 x3237 or 
e-mail michelle.saraiva@hnhu.
org. For more information on 
the “division of 
responsibility” and 
picky eating visit 
www.ellynsatter.
com 

Statistics show that 1 out of 5 women will experience symptoms of 
a postpartum mood disorder. These can occur anytime between 2 
weeks of baby being born up to one year after baby is born.

If left untreated, it can lead to these issues:

•	Maternal-infant bonding;

•	Growth and development of baby and

•	 In extreme cases, harm and death to both the mother and the 
baby

The family physician is often the healthcare professional who has 
first contact with a client, and therefore requires the most cur-
rent resources available within our community. The Postpartum 
Depression Committee of Haldimand-Norfolk will be delivering each 
of you packages with the following information:

•	Postpartum Mood Disorder desk reference,

•	Your Guide (distributed by the Ontario Early Years Centre, 
Haldimand-Norfolk)

•	Life with a New Baby booklet (originally 
part of the Best Start postpartum 
mood disorder campaign)

•	 Information on the local support 
group, Life with a Newborn, and

•	The 18 month Well Baby assessment 
tool

The committee’s goal  is to provide 
physicians with local resources to help 
their clients find support within 
our community to enhance the 
health of their whole family. 
These packages will be arriv-
ing to your clinics in early 
August. If you have any questions, 
please contact Leia Bulosan PHN at (905)-318-5367 ext 316

Life with a new baby....Is not 
always what they expect
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The HNHU is urging health care providers  to begin recommending a one-time 
blood test for all adults born between 1945 and 1975. This is based on informa-
tion from a recent national survey and the Canadian Liver Foundation (CLF), 
who extended the recommendation for testing beyond the boomer generation, 
taking into account immigration from countries where hepatitis C is more wide-
spread and common.

Many baby boomers got infected before the dangers of hepatitis C were well 
known.  Although anyone can get hepatitis C, baby boomers are five times more 
likely to be infected by hepatitis C.  Yet Canadian boomers are less likely than 
younger generations to have been tested, according to the survey. The hepatitis 
C antibody test is inexpensive and is covered by all provincial health care plans. 
Today’s treatments for hepatitis C can cure a majority of those infected.   

Based on 2010 national surveillance data:

•	83% of reported hepatitis C diagnoses were in Canadians aged 30 and older 
and 64% were in Canadians aged 40 and older.

•	Males between the ages of 40 and 59 had the highest rates of reported hepa-
titis C diagnoses at 78.2 per 100,000; in females the highest reported rate was 
in those aged 25 to 29 at 34.4 per 100,000.

(Challacombe L.  The epidemiology of hepatitis C in Canada.(2013).  Retrieved 
from http://www.catie.ca/fact-sheets/epidemiology/epidemiology-hepatitis-c-
canada June 20. 2013)

In 2012, HNHU had just over 40 confirmed Hepatitis C cases.  27% of these 
were “baby boomer” males and 12% were “baby boomer” females.  

We are encouraging our local health care providers to discuss hepatitis C with 
their patients and offer hepatitis C testing to all those born between 1945 and  
1975.  Ideally, it is best to offer information and counselling about hepatitis C 
before and after testing and to provide support—no matter what the test results 
might be.

Helpful Resources:

•	The CLF has tools available to help physicians screen, diagnose and treat 
hepatitis C http://www.liver.ca/liver-education-liver-research/resources-health-
professionals/ 

•	 For patient resources, please visit www.hnhu.org/infectiousdiseases  
and www.hepcinfo.ca

•	 For counselling tips, visit www.hepcinfo.ca 

References:
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Testing baby boomers saves lives

The Haldimand-Norfolk Health Unit would like you to 
check out our most recent Annual Report, available at 
http://www.hnhu.org/images/stories/reports/HNHSS_

dept_annual_2012-web.pdf

New Treatment Guidelines 
for Gonorrhea
Beginning May 1, 2013, Public Health Ontario introduced 
new treatment guidelines for gonorrhea.  This was due 
to the increased multi-drug resistance of antibiotics used 
to treat gonorrhea.  Worldwide, treatment failures have 
occurred with cephalosporins.

In Ontario, a recent review of gonorrhea infections 
showed over 10% of gonorrhea cultures had decreased 
susceptibility to Cefixime in 17 Health Unit jurisdictions.  
Due to these findings, the new treatment guidelines 
came into place.  The new treatment for gonorrhea for 
persons over the age of 9 is:

•	Ceftriaxone 250 mg x1 intramuscularly PLUS 
Azithromycin 1 g orally

Second line treatment is available if allergies are present.  
Please refer to the enclosed insert for more information 
regarding treatment.

Both first line and second line (Cefixime/Azithromycin) 
treatment are available free of charge from the Health 
Unit.  This can be ordered on your vaccine order sheet.

More information is available at www.oahpp.ca as well as 
the Haldimand-Norfolk Health Unit.

Health & Social Services Department Annual Report 2012  •  1

Individual people are complex bun-dles of challenges and strengths, needs, hopes, fears, joys and issues. However, we have organized complex bureau-
cracies and organizations to respond 
to peoples’ complexities as if they 
could be dissected and each need 
treated as if it stood alone. So we have 
housing programs, we have employ-
ment programs, we have income sup-
port programs, we have child care pro-
grams, we have health programs, we 
have skills development programs and 
so on. The result has been a complex 
set of programs that, at least histori-
cally, have rarely talked to each other 
and a group of people served by these 
programs who often do not have their 
needs met effectively or in a timely 
way. No wonder the people we serve 
are often frustrated along with the staff 
providing those services. Since 2008, 
the staff of the Health and Social Ser-
vices Department have been moving 
towards a more integrated philosophy 
and method of serving people. Since 2009, there have been many 

changes related to integration and 
moving towards a more seamless way 
of serving people. Our front counter 
reception is much more integrated. It 
doesn’t matter who the person speaks 

to they can get served. We have a 
Health and Social Services SharePoint 
site where information and documents 
can be posted for any staff to access 
electronically. Several staffing posi-
tions have been created that integrate 
services across the division. The Priority 
Population Public Health Nurses have 
been jointly funded between the Health 
Unit and Social Services. They receive 
referrals from the Ontario Works Case 
Managers to assist people who have 
multiple barriers to becoming em-
ployed. These are very hard to serve cli-
ents that tend to fall through the cracks 
and need a great deal of support. The 
end result has not only been many 
successes with the clients but a better 
understanding and appreciation of the 
work across these corporate divisions. 
A new position for the Social Housing 
division is being jointly funded through 
housing and Social Services. Not yet 
in place, the intent is that it will support 
Social Services staff and Ontario Works 
clients in obtaining and retaining safe, 
clean, affordable housing.

There have been Public Health Nurses 
shadow Ontario Works Case Manag-
ers to better understand each other’s 
work and how to work better together 
for improved client outcomes. Social 
events are taking place across the 
department to allow staff, in a more 
relaxed setting, to get to know each 
other and also to have some healthy 
competition! Some joint policies and 

procedures have been developed, 
when relevant, across the department 
to ensure consistency. A number of 
strategies have been implemented to 
make it easier for the people we serve 
– shared mailboxes, changes to recep-
tion areas in shared offices, better 
systems to share information across 
various services. A provincial bed bug 
initiative which flowed funding to the 
Health Unit resulted in a joint initiative 
between the Health Unit, Social Ser-
vices and Social Housing.  Emergency 
planning has become a shared re-
sponsibility with plans being reviewed 
and integrated across the Health Unit 
and Social Services. Healthy Smiles, 
a dental program for low income 
individuals and families works jointly 
with Social Services to assists people 
to gain access to dental services. A 
number of more specialized staff posi-
tions such as an epidemiologist and 
graphic designers share their expertise 
across the divisions. Additional com-
munity development which took place 
across all three divisions has lead to 
the development of a community coali-
tion to address poverty across the two 
Counties.

A culture of integration has now been 
established across the three divisions. 
This culture encourages staff looking 
for opportunities to improve integration 
to support the people we serve. We 
still have much work ahead of us but 
we are on the right track!

Message from the General Manager, Patti Moore
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